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Bangor Women’s Golf Club 
Monthly Meeting 

July 5, 2012 
Members Present: 
Marlene Viger  Marie MacMillan  Marilyn Hughes 
Marilyn Rice   Karen Bamford  Jean Young   
Sandi Bourgoin  Cyndi Whalen  Jeannette LaPlante 
Lil Wark   Yukiko Bigney  Liz Coffin 
Kathy Anderson  Gloria Attenweiller  Hilda Wardwell 
Sandy Meehan  Brenda Crosby  Claudette Amoroso 
Shirley Kile   Gwen Archambault  Louise Shindler 
Carole Cook   Evelyn Bouchard  Janet Anderson 
Ruth Richardson  Janice White   Diane Herring 
Nancy Hart   Kathy Constantine  Rachel LaPointe 
Lynn Brown   Tina Clark 
 
Thanks to you all for your support and help in the decision making process of 
your Bangor Women’s Golf Club.   
 

 Secretary’s Report:   
The secretary’s report from the May 31st Monthly Meeting is posted on the 
web at www.liz44.com and in a notebook titled “Minutes of Bangor 
Women’s Golf Club Meetings 2012” located in the women’s locker room.  
The minutes were accepted as posted.    
 

Treasurer’s Report Items from June 1 to June 21, 2012 
 Beginning balance:  $1653.61 
 Deposits: 

Sponsor payments       400.00 
  Hole-in-One fund          24.00 
  Interest     .03 
  Annual Dues         270.00 
  Total deposits       694.03 
 Expenditures: 

GHIN fees        $513.00 
 

 Ending balance    $1834.64  ($122.00 is for Hole-in-One) 
 
President’s Cup 

Fifteen members are participating.  Round 1 needs to be completed by July 
14th.  Pairings are posted in the locker room.  Please arrange your own 
dates and tee times for your match. 
 

Sponsors 
 There are eight sponsors for our club:   
  S.E. MacMillan 
  Coin, Inc. (Union Street Laundry) 

http://www.liz44.com/
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Northeast Restoration and Remodeling 
Rice’s Hot Dogs  

  Fairmount Market 
  Husson University 
  Eastern Maine Healthcare Systems 
  The Snowbound Ladies of Muni 
   Karen Bamford 
   Liz Coffin 
   Marilyn Rice 
   Marlene Viger 
   Mary Crawford 
   Jean Young 
   Jeannette LaPlante 
   Marie MacMillan 
   Gwen Archambault 
MSWGA 

NEWGA will be having a tournament at Natanis July 9th – 11th.  Liz Coffin 
will be an entrant in this tournament.  This is a spectator event.  All 
members of BWGC who wish to go are welcome. 
 
The week of July 23rd, the Women’s Open, the State Amateur Tournament, 
will be held at Augusta Country Club. 
 
The Augusta Country Club is looking for sponsors for this event.  A 
sponsorship would cost $100.00.  There was a discussion concerning the 
best use of this $100.00.  Some people wanted the money to be spent on 
beautification of our golf course.  The money would go to Jean Sweetser 
for flower gardens that she works on.  This will be discussed further at the 
next monthly meeting.  

 
The 2-Club Pins 
 If you would like a 2-Club pin, Jean Young will be ordering them.  Please 

let Jean know if you would like one due to losing yours or never having 
had one. 

 
Speed Up Play Suggestions 
 If using a cart, put the cart between the two balls so that players can 

quickly access their ball.  Try to think of other ways to help speed up play.   
 
Keep Score  
 One person will keep the master card.  Each player in a group will keep 

their own score and the score of one other player.   
 
Upcoming Bangor Women’s Golf Club Tournaments 
 Thursday, July 12th will be our regular tournament at Muni.  The following 

week, July 19th, our tournament will be at Lucerne Golf Club due to the 
GBO being at Muni.  
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o The tee off time is 8:30 A.M.   
o The tournament will be Gross and Net.   
o Cost will be $27.00 for the round of golf and a cart. The usual $5.00 

tournament fee and $.25 for putts will be collected. 
o  The tournament will be followed with “Bring Your Own Lunch” at 

Marilyn Rice’s camp. 
 
Invitational Tournament 
 Ten clubs have been invited to come to BWGC Invitational Tournament on 

August 9th.  None have yet responded in writing to our invitation.  
Members of BWGC will need to sign up, too.  In the upcoming weeks look 
for a sign-up sheet in the women’s locker room.  Information will also be 
given regarding the cost of the tournament.   

 
Budget 
 We need to have a budget.  Members were asked to share their ideas of 

what categories should be in the budget.  The following items were 
suggested: 

o One big tournament 
o Sponsor signs 
o Beautification of the golf course (flowers) 
o Charitable donations 
o Gratuities 

Restaurant 
People in the Pro-shop 
What has been done in the past 
What we want to do now 

o Theme Days 
o Supplies for treasurer and secretary. 

 
Bangor Parks and Recreation 
 It would be good to have a representative from BWGC on the Bangor Parks 

and Recreation Board. 
 
July Theme Day 
 Title, “Red, White, and Blue.”  People were asked if they would be willing 

to help plan and organize this event.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Gwen Archambault, Secretary 


